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October 2009
STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS

ARLINE CUSTER MEMORIAL AWARD

The Arline Custer Memorial Committee has completed its deliberations and settled upon the winners of three awards:  Custer (book), Custer (article), and Finch Awards.  The awards will be given to:

Custer (book):

Anthony S. Pitch, “They Have Killed Papa Dead!” The Road to Ford’s Theater, Abraham Lincoln’s Murder, and the Rage for Vengeance (Hanover: Steerforth Press, 2008).

Custer (article)

Donna M. Wells with David Haberstich, “The Scurlock Studio: A Biography” in The Scurlock Studio and Black Washington: Picturing the Promise (Washington, DC:  Smithsonian Institution, 2009)

Finch Award:

Newport News Public Library System, “The Old Dominion Land Company and the Development of the City of Newport News”  http://216.54.6.251/odlcexhibit/index
The committee has some concerns about the depth of the field.  For the Custer Book Award, we received two entries (two from previous winners including the winner); for the Custer Article we received five entries (two from Donna Wells, a previous Custer award winner and the remaining three from the Rockefeller Archives Center).  For Finch, we received nine entries (two from Rockefeller Archives Center).  

There is absolutely nothing wrong with previous winners submitting their work and winning again.  Likewise, there is nothing wrong with one institution sending in multiple submissions.  The goal is for more archives to do the same.  

This year, we posted guidelines on the A & A list, as well as the local history H-Net lists, including H-Announce.  (I posted to A & A approximately four times).  I will be issuing a press release to these lists, professional newsletters and archival programs.  Next year, the new chair, Kate Colligan, will be able to use my distribution list as the foundation for her outreach for entries.

It should be noted that the entrants for Finch were the strongest that I have yet to see.  We received nine entries in total.  Every time I posted the guidelines on A & A listserv, I received more entries.  I think outreach efforts would only strengthen the field.  

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Beth Corrigan, Chair 
DEVELOPMENT

No report.
DISTINGUISHED SERVICE AWARD

Membership

· Susan McElrath, Chair

· Lauren Brown, MARAC Archivist

· Jim Cassedy

· Peter Wosh

Progress

· The Distinguished Service Award will be presented at the spring meeting in Wilmington, Delaware.  The deadline for nominations is February 16, 2010. 

· 2010 Distinguished Service Award Nomination Form is on the MARAC website.

http://web.memberclicks.com/mc/page.do?sitePageId=95297&orgId=marac
· The first announcement was in the fall 2009 issue of the MAA.  Additional announcements will be prepared for the winter 2009 issue of the MAA and for distribution by MARAC’s administrator.

· I would appreciate it if the Caucus Chairs would mention the award at their meetings in Jersey City and encourage members to nominate their colleagues.  

Revised wording of by-laws re: membership of Distinguished Service Award Committee for approval by Steering Committee

5. D.  Members of the Distinguished Service Award Committee consists of four members: the immediate past MARAC Chair, who serves as the Committee’s chair, two members elected by the membership for one-year terms and the MARAC Archivist who serves as a non-voting ex-officio member.

Respectfully submitted, 

Susan McElrath

EDUCATION
New committee members

We are looking for 2-3 additional members to the committee. Please send me any suggestions. We will lose three of our six members after Jersey City. 

Fall 2009 meeting scholarship winners

Rachel Rohrbach, Chatham University Archives, Pittsburgh. ($400 Trimble award)
Maureen Cech, University of Maryland ($250 travel)

Leting Diana Huynh, University of Buffalo (free workshop registration)

Modern Archives Institute Scholarship 

The Mid-Atlantic Regional Archives Conference (MARAC) is still accepting scholarship applications for one individual to attend the Winter 2010 Modern Archives Institute. The scholarship award covers the tuition, and up to $500 in travel expenses with demonstration of need, a submitted budget, and receipts. This scholarship is established in honor of MARAC member Leonard Rapport and is known as the Leonard Rapport Modern Archives Institute Scholarship.  Applications for the winter MAI scholarship should be received no later than November 1.  Applications for the summer MAI scholarship should be received no later than March 1.
Off-conference Workshops
On October 7, 2009, the off-conference workshop sub-committee sponsored a half-day workshop, “Project Management,” hosted by the Library of Virginia.  The workshop facilitator was Catherine O’Brion, also the Virginia caucus liaison, the presenter was Vincent Novara.  Enrollment was capped at 25 and the workshop filled before the deadline, with advertisement through MARAC and local heritage listservs.  Workshop evaluations were positive, with several people suggesting a full day workshop would be preferable. 

The registration price was reduced to $25 as an “introductory” rate, and three free registrations were donated to the Library of Virginia for hosting.  Revenue covered expenses which included travel costs and honorarium, break snacks, and administration.   Online registration simplified the work of the subcommittee (thanks to Holly Kalbach).  A checklist for future workshops will be presented to the Education Committee.  Another augury of success is that the facilitator stated she would “definitely” host it again—it wasn’t that much work.    

Our goal is to continue this as an ongoing workshop series and create template/protocols for future workshops. Most of the work for pulling this together was done by committee members Doris Malkmus, Diana Shenk, and Elizabeth McAllister as well as the workshop facilitator Catherine O’Brion. 

Respectfully submitted,

Brian Keough, Chair

FINDING AIDS AWARD

1.) I only recently posted an announcement to the SAA listserv for submission for the Finding Aids Award, but we have already received a submission.

2.) I am requesting that the Caucus Committee Representatives please send the following announcement to their respective Caucuses.

Call for Submissions for MARAC Finding Aid Award
 The Finding Aid Award is given yearly to recognize outstanding achievement in the preparation of finding aids, electronic or paper, by institutions within the MARAC region (NY, NJ, MD, PA, DE, DC, VA, WV). Nominated finding aids must be available to the public during 2009. 
 
The top award will receive the designation of the Fredric M. Miller Finding Aids Award, in honor of Dr. Miller's contributions to the field as archivist and author. Monetary awards will be presented at the Spring 2010 meeting.
 

The Finding Aids Committee might look at one or more of the following characteristics in finding aids. 
       General characteristics 

       Essential data 

       Table of contents 

       Biographies, histories, glossaries 

       Description 

       Index 

       Document reproductions 

       Visual appearance
 

There is more information the award and characteristics of a successful finding aid at 

http://www.marac.info/mc/page.do?sitePageId=94002&orgId=marac
Submissions are due by December 15, 2009
Please submit a URL or an electronic attachment of the finding aid to the Chair of the Finding Aid Award Committee: 

Mary Manning 
Assistant University Archivist and Special Collections, Adelphi University Libraries
manning@adelphi.edu
3.) I will be in contact with the Content Webmaster Matt Herbison shortly to speak with him about updating the call for submissions for this year and the recent winners for the past couple of years on the MARAC website. Also, I was wondering if it was possible to include the call for submissions in the “MARAC Announcements” section of the MARAC Homepage. 

4.) I will soon be getting in touch with committee members to go over the procedures for evaluating submissions.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Manning

MEMBERSHIP DEVELOPMENT

Committee Members

Ellie Kidd, Chair (2007 – 2009)

Diana Hevener (2007 – 2011)

Rachel Donaldson Muse (2007 – 2009)

Carolina Palacios (2009-2011)

Derek Grey (2009 – 2011)

Benjamin Hoover (2009-2011)

Sharmila Bhatia, MARAC Secretary

Holly Kalbach, MARAC Administrator

We currently have 2 openings in our committee.

To The Members of the Steering Committee:

The Membership Development Committee has had many discussions through email and the following are suggestions that we have been working on.

Member Clicks

MemberClicks is getting underway, and has been administered by Holly.  New members are encouraged to go to the website and log on.  The few who have had questions were quickly taken care of by Holly.

Brochure

The new MARAC membership brochure was ready in time for the SAA conference in Austin.  It looks great and I want to thank all those who made this possible.


Thanks
Thank you to the Steering Committee for allowing us to have a new member session at the Fall and Spring Conferences.

A special Kudos to Holly who has taken on her role as administrator and has really been on top of things.  I feel that she has taken on the heart of MARAC as no one has.

Thanks also to my committee members who help to make my job easier.

Respectfully submitted,
Ellie Kidd, Chair

NATIONAL COALITION FOR HISTORY (NCH)

No report.
NOMINATIONS & ELECTIONS
Committee Membership:  

Ray LaFever and Catherine O'Brion were appointed to Nominations and Elections after the July Steering Committee meeting thereby completing the committee's membership.

Progress: 

The first announcement was distributed by the MARAC Administrator and drafting the slate has begun. Additional announcements will be sent out via the Caucus listservs and MARAC Administrator as needed. 

The committee requests that all Caucus Reps encourage volunteers and suggestions at Friday's Caucus meetings.

After conferring with the webmasters, we expect to run the 2010 elections via MemberClicks and will be testing this in January.

Respectfully submitted,

Amy Schindler, Chair

OUTREACH:
Archives Month in the MARAC region followed the theme “To Choose Our Better History.” Notably, the MARAC Virginia Caucus coordinated a wide range of activities and events; the DC Caucus held its 13th annual Archives Fair; and events in New York included a reception and tour of the Rockefeller Archives Center in Westchester County (thanks to Charlotte Sturm). Archives Month events initiated by Outreach Committee members included workshops and exhibits at the Penn State Harrisburg Library by Heidi Abbey. Barbara Beaucar’s article on Archives Month appeared in the Mid-Atlantic Archivist, Fall 2009.

One committee member has suggested that Outreach work more closely with MARAC Caucus representatives to determine the Archives Month theme. Thanks for considering this idea.

Outreach Committee Membership

Heidi N. Abbey, Penn State University Harrisburg Library

Barbara Anne Beaucar, The Barnes Foundation

Danna Bell-Russel, ex officio; Library of Congress

Jennie A. Levine, University of Maryland Hornbake Library

Daisy Njoku, Smithsonian Institution

Jessie Robinson, The Library of Virginia

David Rose, chair; March of Dimes

Valerie Wingfield, New York Public Library

Respectfully submitted,

David Rose, Chair

PUBLICATIONS:
There has been very little activity in publications since the last report.  Michael Martin has agreed to continue as MAA editor for another term.  We still have no word on Technical Leaflet #7, as Don McIlwain is waiting for changes on classified documents from the Obama administration.  Mary Mannix is eager to begin her leaflet on “Doing a reference interview.”  Laura Drake Davis, our new Technical Leaflets editor, has received copies of all extent publications and is reviewing them.  Invitations have been extended to several people to join the committee, but no responses have been received as yet.
 

MAA deadline for the Winter Issue is DECEMBER 1--NOT (REPEAT) NOT December 15!

I hope everyone enjoyed Jodi's piece on Leonard Rapport.   We are now looking for people to write one on Frederic Miller and one on Arline Custer.  Does anyone have any suggestions?

 
PUBLICATIONS SALES REPORT, July 21 – October 25, 2006

Documentary Heritage


0




Guidelines for Archives & Ms.

0




Constitutional Issues



0







Tech. Leaf. #2 (Cost of Archives) 

0




Tech. Leaf. #3 (Planning for Archives)
0







Tech. Leaf. #4 (Congressional Collections)
0




Tech. Leaf. #5 (Archival Exhibitions)

0




Tech. Leaf. #6 (Volunteers in Archives)
0




Tech. Leaf. #7 (Classified Documents)
0




Tech. Leaf. #8 (Sampling)


0




Tech. Leaf. #9 (Photograph Preservation)
0




Tech. Leaf. #10 (Scientific Records)

0




Tech. Leaf. #11 (Architectural Records)
3

AND . . . AS ALWAYS . . . WE ARE LOOKING FOR PEOPLE TO WRITE TECHNICAL LEAFLETS.

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Angle Miller, Chair                                                                     
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